
February 2020 

LPC is hosting the Winter CHARLESTON-ATLANTIC PRESBYTERY MEETING  

on Saturday, February 22nd.  

All are invited to attend opening worship at 9:30am.  
LPC pastors and elders will lead the communion portion and the preacher will be Rev. Dr. Brian 

Henderson, Senior Pastor of St. James Presbyterian Church on James Island, the largest African 

American church in our Presbytery with over 1,000 members, founded in 1866!                  

To volunteer to help host this event, contact Phil Kiser, pkiser9947@aol.com  or sign-up in the Narthex.  

Wednesday Host Church Host Pastor Proclaiming Pastor 

February 26 Campbell Chapel A.M.E. Rev. Dr. Jon Black Rev. Dr. Nannette Pierson 

March 4 Bluffton UMC Rev. Joey McDonald Rev. Daniel Burbage 

March 11 St. Andrew by the Sea Bluffton Rev. Daniel Burbage Rev. Joey McDonald 

March 18 Church of the Palms Rev. Pete Berntson Rev. Stephanie Dion 

March 25 Lowcountry Presbyterian Rev. Chris Herrin Rev. Bennie Jenkins 

April 1 St. Luke's UMC Rev. Brian Preveaux Rev. Dr. Jon Black 

Join together with our neighbors as we 

observe Lent in worship at noon 

followed by a Lenten luncheon. 

Kirkin' o' the Tartan 
WEAR YOUR FAMILY TARTAN AND 

JOIN US FOR WORSHIP AS WE 

CELEBRATE OUR SCOTTISH 

PRESBYTERIAN HERITAGE 

Sunday, February 9 

One Service at 10:30am 
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“I was a stranger and you welcomed me.” 
In Matthew 25, Jesus speaks these words in response to those surprised to have 

been found faithful, surprised to have been judged his sheep and who want to know 

why.   Jesus then lists what they did for the “least of these,” and says that when 

they did these things, it was if they had done it for him.  Besides welcoming 

strangers, the actions involved giving food to the hungry, drink to the thirsty, 

clothing the naked, caring for the sick and visiting those in prison.   

Our Membership team, along with you who volunteer, works hard at being sure 

those who come to LPC feel welcome.  Just last Sunday one visitor wrote this on her visitor card: 

“We are looking for a church to attend while we are staying in Hilton Head.  We were immediately struck by 

the warmth and friendship of this church.  The greeters who opened the door, the person (maybe an usher) 

who procured us a bulletin and offered to find us a seat, and the congregation during Passing the Peace were 

friendly and welcoming….Great job welcoming first time attendees.”  

If you would like to volunteer for these and other roles within Membership, contact Elder Lynne Burns, 

chair at lynneshines@hotmail.com  or elder John Abernethy at jagolf@aol.com.  If for usher, contact 

Ernest Bush at  elbush@mac.com . 

So THANK YOU to all those who serve as Greeters, who serve at the Welcome Desk.  THANK YOU to all 

who welcome those around you in the pews before, during, and after service.  THANK YOU to those who 

spot the person standing alone in the Narthex after worship, and smile and extend a word of welcome.  

THANK YOU to those who make the coffee and the goodies so that we have time to interact with visitors 

and members alike following worship (Contact Robyn Kiser  robynkiser@gmail.com  if you wish to help 

with that).   

Never doubt that it matters a great deal; that it matters for the kingdom, and keep up the good work.  As 

we hear from this scripture, we never really know WHO it is we are welcoming!! 

Blessings and Peace, 

Chris 

 

Join us for our FIRST LPC Retreat to Montreat, NC   
October 23rd to 25th  2020 at the William Black Lodge 

*Enjoy Fall color    

*Deepen friendships and make new ones.    

*Grow in faith through enriching Bible study and discussion led by  

    Dr. Bryan Bibb, Professor of Old Testament at Furman University     

* Hike or hang out or shop in charming Black Mountain or head to   

    Asheville only 20 minutes away during free time on Saturday. 
 

     Approximate cost per person will be $230 for two nights and six meals (extra charge for single 

room) .  Requests can be made directly to the Lodge to stay on additional nights.  

     Rev. Herrin is forming a team along with Jon and Gretchen Nickel to help with logistics and 

planning.  Please contact the Nickels at gretchjon@yahoo.com or  Chris at chrisherrin@hargray.com to 

help. 

      We will begin taking reservations in March…look for more information in the coming month.  

(Montreat Gate) 

mailto:lynneshines@hotmail.com
mailto:jagolf@aol.com
mailto:elbush@mac.com
mailto:robynkiser@gmail.com
mailto:gretchjon@yahoo.com
mailto:chrisherrin@hargray.com
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Outreach Ministry  

February 16th at 4pm Outreach to host author Becky Young Miller  
through the Pat Conroy Literary Center! 

 

Becky Young Miller is the author of the book “Transplanting Hope,” a memoir about her struggles with pain 
and addiction, as well as the deepening of her faith. Ms. Miller is the wife of a Presbyterian pastor who 
served at Sea Island Presbyterian Church in Beaufort (and has guest preached at LPC!). This is a wonderful 
opportunity to invite friends and neighbors to LPC to hear about an ordinary woman’s extraordinary 
journey of faith.  
 

Synopsis of “Transplanting Hope”: At age twenty-eight, Becky Miller was a businesswoman and pastor's 
wife, preparing to be a mother. Narcotics, feeding tubes, and transplant surgery were not on her radar. But 
when an undiagnosed illness changes the trajectory of her life, Becky becomes an expert in pain. After 
losing her job, her community, the children she had hoped to adopt, her pancreas, and her perceived 
control of life -- her teetering faith ultimately discovers new depth and strength. Hope and humor find 
surprising footing in this memoir, which chronicles her rise from despair to hope.  
 

Speaker at 4pm in the Sanctuary 
Soup Dinner at 5pm in Fellowship Hall 
 

Sign-up in the Narthex and let us know if you can bring soup. All are welcome! 
 

Where is God? Coffee & Conversation  
The Outreach Team hopes you will pray for this evangelism effort as we 
reach out to our community with the leadership of Pastor Stephanie. 
This bi-monthly gathering is targeted at reaching a demographic 
lacking in our congregation. Conversations are off to a great start and 
we hope with your prayers, God will do far more than we can imagine. 
 

Do you have an interest in learning more about Outreach? 
Curious about how to get involved? Feel free to join any of our meetings 
at 6pm in the Parlor on the first Tuesday of each month. Contact Pastor 
Stephanie with any questions or interest. 
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CHRISTIAN EDUCATION MINISTRY 

CHILDREN’S CHURCH for ages 5 to 5th grade follows the Children’s Moment at the 10:30am service. 

The children’s room is next to the nursery.  

YOUTH SUNDAY SCHOOL led by Josh Fox meets at 9:35am in Fellowship Hall.  Friends are welcome!  

Our NURSERY SERVICE is available during the 10:30am service. We welcome all children from infant to 

4 years old to take advantage of these offerings!  
 

There will be no Christian Education Classes on February 9th as there will be only one 

worship service that day at 10:30am. 

MEN OF PURPOSE (MOP) on Saturday mornings 
We start with refreshments and coffee at 8:00 am in the parlor on Saturday 

mornings.  Meeting starts at 8:15 with prayer, Bible Reflection, then discussions 

based on the book, ending promptly at 9:30.   This is a discussion small group.   ALL 

MEN ARE WELCOME whether you are a church member or not.    

We are discussing the book “The Lord Is My Shepherd” by Harold Kushner – an analysis of the 23rd 

Psalm.   Questions? Contact Bill Walker, billwalker42@gmail.com.Why not stop by some Saturday and 

enjoy some hot coffee and invigorating discussions? 

Lowcountry 

Presbyterian Church 

Adult Christian Education 
Sunday Adult Sunday Classes 

9:35am, Contemporary Class (Parlor) – The Wired Word  class led by Howard Redlus and Dan 

Herrin focuses on current events “ripped from the headlines” bringing in relevant scripture 

that speaks to those events/topics.  Come Join us for lively discussion! 

 9:35am, Traditional Class (Rear Room) -  Led by Rev. Herrin and Rev. Dion, the current study 

is a bible study based on the lectionary text of the day called “Feasting on the 

Word.”   Most days the scripture text discussed in the class is the same one on which the 

sermon is preached,  so this study allows for deeper reflection and connection that 

enhances the hearing of the preached Word.  

The Christian Education Committee is seeking members of the congregation 

who are interested in leading Christian Education classes. Please contact Carol 

Bogle at carolbogle 21 @gmail.com. Thank you.  

Children’s Church Volunteers 
Do you love working with kids? More Children’s Church teachers are needed for leading our Children’s 

Church during the 10:30am service on Sunday mornings. Might be interested but don’t know what to 

expect? Join one of our regular Children’s Church teachers to get an idea of what it’s like. For more 

information or to get involved, please contact Donna Myers at ddm947@gmail.com. 

mailto:billwalker42@gmail.com?subject=MOP
mailto:ddm947@gmail.com?subject=Church%20School
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More Educational Opportunities... 

Civility: A three-week study led by Pastor Stephanie and Doug Adamson, Wednesdays, February 5, 

12, & 19 at 5:30pm in the Parlor. Ever think, "What happened to civility in public discourse?" This study 

considers ways to think about political discussion between people who disagree in light of the four 

virtues of civility and the principles of civility found in Christianity. We hope this will be an insightful and 

helpful class to you as we enter an election year. Sign-up in the Narthex! 

New Pauline Study Begins in February! 
After learning some about Paul's journey, join Betsey Vinton for a four-week 

class on “Paul’s Letters from Prison” on Tuesday mornings from 10:00-

11:00am in Fellowship Hall on the following dates: 2/4, 2/11, 2/18, 2/25. 

Let’s discover together who Paul was, why he was in prison, and what his 

letters say! In preparation for the first class, please read about Paul in the 

Book of Acts 21-28. We hope you will take advantage of this great learning opportunity! 

Thanks to LPC 
There are so many things for which to be thankful.  Sunday the 26th, was so very special with your 

recognition of my service to LPC.  Beth and I were touched by the beautiful framed picture of the 

Sanctuary, your applause, the reception afterward, and the many kind words and emails that I 

received.  I am most grateful for the support I have received, for the opportunity to teach over the last 

eight years, and for the special privilege of proclaiming God’s word through preaching on so many 

Sundays.  Many thanks.  

Soli Deo Gloria, Joe    

Lenten Small Groups coming soon… 

watch for more details later this month! 
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Cooks who Care! 
The Christian Caring Ministry is looking for a person to lead this revitalized 

ministry. This person—who can either be a man or women-should have interest 

in meals and food as well as the desire to organize meal distribution. We 

anticipate having a  special “cooks list" (please add your name to this list) from 

which the leader would select individual members to provide a meal to one 

needy person for an appropriate occasion. This need should not be frequent for 

providers and it can  a very wonderful way to make a great impact on church members in need. If you can 

lead this group, please contact Bill Thorpe at  (843) 706-2729 or  87wt1514@gmail.com.  

Remember Cooks Who Care are really Cooks For Christ! 

Prayerful Stitches Ministry 
The Christian Caring Team has started a prayer shawl ministry at LPC 

called Prayerful Stitches! We hope to provide prayer shawls as a 

symbol of Christ's care to people in a range of seasons in life whether 

for comfort, joy, or gratitude. If you knit or crochet and are interested 

in sharing your talents with this fulfilling ministry, please contact 

Sandy Tanner at tannerds65@outlook.com with any questions. 

Did you know LPC has a very active Prayer Chain? 

It is composed of several LPC members as well as all current 

Session Members.  I can give sincere testimony to how being on 

the Prayer Chain has changed and influenced my life.  Prayer 

Works! 

The Session would like to invite additional members of the 

Congregation to join us in this most tender and wonderful 

task.  Your job, when notified, will be to personally pray for the 

affected persons. You will find yourself growing closer to God as 

you more frequently talk to Him in prayer.  

I sincerely ask you to  join us!  Please contact Bill Thorpe, 843-706

-2729, 87wt1514@gmail.com,   if you have any questions, 

concerns or if you want to join us. There are also copies of the 

prayer list located in the Narthex for those who want a full 

updated copy to pray over. After all  PRAYER WORKS! 

Christian Caring Ministry 

mailto:87wt1514@gmail.com?subject=Cooks
mailto:tannerds65@outlook.com?subject=prayer%20shawl
mailto:87wt1514@gmail.com
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LAY VISITATION MINISTRY 
Our Lay Visitation Ministry, which is part of the Christian Caring Committee, 

has been providing care to our church members for the past several months.  

The ministry team includes church members who are committed to providing 

care and assistance as needed or just a friendly face to our church members.   

Members who are seen by our lay care visitors may be dealing with health or 

bereavement issues, may be homebound, living in a care facility or would just 

enjoy a visit or call to keep them connected to LPC.   

Our lay care visitors contact from one to three members providing a listening ear or other 

assistance that may be needed.  This is a very rewarding ministry for our team members, and we are 

looking for caring individuals who would like to join us in meeting and connecting with our church 

members.  If you would like to join our ministry, please contact Karen Couser, 843 422-2402 or email 

kcouser16@gmail.com. Referrals for visits and/or contacts can be made to Stephanie Dion, Chris 

Herrin or Karen Couser.  If you would like a visit or know of a member who would benefit from a visit 

or call from a team member, please don’t hesitate to let us know.      

 Karen Couser 

An Update from the Annual Report:  
LPC's Stephen Ministry completed 441 hours in 2019! 
 
We currently have 9 Stephen Ministers, which include 2 Stephen Leaders (Joann 

McElravy and Pastor Stephanie). Our Stephen Ministry is a very dedicated group 

of caring individuals who see Care Receivers confidentially for one hour per 

week. We meet monthly and discuss any problems that may arise with our Care Receivers and 

offer support and encouragement to one another. We also do continuing education time as a 

group. In September 2019, we had an outside speaker from Hospice of the Lowcountry speak to 

us, as well as Stephen Ministers invited from Lord of Life Lutheran, Church of the Palms, Bluffton 

Methodist, and Church of the Cross. It was very informative. We plan to have more outside 

speakers in 2020. If you are in need of spiritual support or know someone who might be, please 

contact Joann McElravy to discuss if Stephen Ministry is the right fit for you. Joann can be reached 

at jmcelravy@hargray.com. 

STEPHEN MINISTRY 

mailto:kcouser16@gmail.com?subject=lay%20Ministry
mailto:jmcelravy@hargray.com
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THE GREEN TEAM    (AKA—The Creation Care Team) 

February is a busy month for music at LPC.  Joshua Kovac, the incredible 

young cellist from Tennessee, who is a finalist in the Hilton Head Symphony 

Orchestra Concerto competition, will be returning to play at both services on 

February 2, accompanied by his mother, Michaela Kovacova. 

The Jubilate Ringers, Chancel Choir, Dr. Karen Ball and Rick Kuhn, our own bagpiper, will be 

providing music for the Kirkin' of the Tartan on February 9th. There will be one service that day at 

10:30. 

The Chancel Choir will begin rehearsals of the Lenten Cantata, "Hope in the Shadows" arranged by 

Joel Raney and Lloyd Larson, on Thursday, February 13, at 6:30 in the Sanctuary. Interested singers, but 

who are currently non-choir members, are encouraged to participate in this beautiful work. 

Performance of the Cantata will be Sunday, March 29, at both services. Music is available for interested 

singers. Dress rehearsal will take place on March 28 at 10:00 a.m. in the Sanctuary. 

BEAUFORT COUNTY ELECTRONICS RECYCLING  Saturday February 8,    

9am to 3 pm.  Please take advantage of this opportunity to recycle your unwanted 

electronics at 9 Benton Field Road in Bluffton!  Mark your calendars!  For more 

information, see www.bcgov.net/recycle which will tell you what is accepted.  They’ll even take that old 

electric typewriter, lamp or microwave of yours! 

EARTH DAY TURNS 50 APRIL 22, 2020!   Where were you in 

1970?  Remember celebrating Earth Day with flowers in your hair?  The 

worldwide conversation is stronger than ever and if you would like to 

know more, please view http://www.earthday.org for more 

information.  The faith community's involvement is described at:  

https://www.earthday.org/campaign/faith-outreach. 

Would you be interested in helping to plan an Earth Day event for LPC?  Let’s celebrate!  Contact 

Gretchen Nickel at gretchjon@yahoo.com. 

 

LPC: AN EARTH CARE CERTIFIED CONGREGATION.  We have completed our PC(USA) 

Earth Care form for 2019 and will be sending it soon.  Thanks to you who have contributed to our 

success for the second year! And we look forward to fresh input for the coming year from Education, 

Worship, Outreach and Building & Grounds on establishing Earth Care goals for 2020!  Let’s work 

together! 

http://www.earthday.org
https://www.earthday.org/campaign/faith-outreach.
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Notes of Appreciation   

Thanks to your generous support, we have received a “thank you” from the following: 

Sarah Bleile—Thank you for the cards you have sent.  They have put a smile to my face after a hard day.  

I truly appreciate it.  It means a lot to me knowing that there are people supporting me through all of 

this. Her address is  4225  Franklin Avenue, New Orleans, LA 70122. 

 

Red Cedar Elementary – Thank you for the generous donation of underwear, socks and gloves.  The 

children are very grateful.  You all are wonderful in the support you give to the students at Red Cedar 

Elementary and it is very much appreciated!   

                                                                                                                                                          Renee, School Social Worker 

Heifer International – It is an honor to partner with you as we work with communities around the 

globe to close the income gap.  Because of you, we can achieve a future free from hunger and poverty.   

                                                                                                                      Melanie Kapinos, Donor Relationship Manager 

Partners in Health – Day by day, year by year, our lifesaving work ensuring health care as a human 

right continues to grow.  We couldn’t be more grateful for your partnership, and wish you a happy and 

healthy New Year.                                                                                                                                                                                                 

                                                                                                                                                                            Will & the Pitt team 

Water Mission – We are so thankful for your partnership with Water Mission in 2019!  Your support and 

prayers made it possible for more than 600,000 people to experience God’s love through access to safe 

water and sanitation solutions, sound biblical teaching, and discipleship resources this year.  Your 

continued support of Water Mission is making an impact in the everyday and in the lives of people 

around the world.  Thank you!   

                                                                                                                              Kevin Herr, Director of Church Partnerships 

The “Change Can Make a Change” recipient for February is All Hands and 

Hearts, a non-profit organization focusing on delivering a Smart Response to 

those reeling from disaster both domestically and internationally.  They are an 

organization committed to effectively and efficiently addressing the 

immediate and long term needs of communities impacted by natural disasters.   

All Hands and Hearts arrive early and stay late to rebuild schools and homes in a 

disaster-resilient way.  They currently have teams working in Florida, Peru, 

Philippines, the Bahamas, Texas – Harvey, Puerto Rico, Nepal and Mozambique.  They accept 

spontaneous volunteers from any background providing on-the-job training free of charge.  The 

work is not done yet . . . volunteers and donations are needed.  Members of our church have had the 

opportunity to work with All Hands and Hearts twice , once in Andrews, SC. three years ago and 

again last January in New Bern, NC. 

All Hands and Hearts – 

Smart Response  
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Continued ... 

THE SOUPERBOWL OF CARING OFFERING will be taken on Super 

Bowl Sunday, Feb 2nd.  Youth will collect your donations in soup pots as you 

leave either service.  You can vote for your favorite team with your dollars and 

help those who are hungry right here in Bluffton.   

Volunteers needed at Red Cedar on Mondays and Thursdays between 

11:30am and 1:00pm to help keep their library in order. You don’t have to 

come the entire time, you can spend as much time as you have, once a 

month or more. They also need volunteers to read books to classrooms or 

help with book fairs. For more information please contact Jan Catanese; 

jcatanese60@gmail.com or 248-766-0402. 

Teacher Appreciation at Red Cedar – The total amount contributed for the January Change Can Make a 

Change was not available at press time, but the teachers at Red Cedar Elementary will be very happy to 

receive our gift cards for classroom supplies on Valentine’s Day.  Our support is much appreciated.  Thank 

you for contributing to this effort! 

Family Promise of Beaufort County – We hope you can be at church on February 16 when a 

representative from Family Promise will be here to honor us with a certificate for our support since it began 

here back in 2008.  Last year we hosted families in Fellowship Hall for 4 weeks with support from Temple 

Oseh Shalom and Live Oak Christian Church.   Our Fellowship Hall was used in December to host the 

families with volunteers from the Family Promise Board and other congregations.  This saved the families 

from being in a motel the week after Christmas. 

Family Promise’s mission is to provide temporary shelter, family stability and permanent housing 

solutions for homeless families with children by mobilizing resources from interfaith and secular 

communities.  Their vision is that every child will have a home. Rev. Herrin serves on their board. 

FOOD COLLECTION FOR AGAPE 

Most needed foods: 

Fresh fruits and vegetables--oranges, apples, sweet potatoes, 

potatoes, onions, carrots.  Beans (dried or canned), canned 

tomatoes, soups, pasta sauce, pasta, rice and cereals.   

No breads or cakes please, as Second Helpings bring a huge 

amount of these with past due dates.  

Thank you for your generosity! 

mailto:jcatanese60@gmail.com?subject=RCE%20Library
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Hello, I am Sarah Bleile and I was raised in this church. I am currently 

serving as a Young Adult Volunteer in New Orleans. The YAV program is 

run through the Presbyterian Church (USA.) This year so far hasn’t been 

easy, but I am enjoying my time and learning so much. 

I work for the YMCA of Greater New Orleans for their program called 

YMCA Educational Services (YES). YES! offers adult education classes that 

will help students improve their reading, writing and math skills. I help out 

in the classroom by working with the students and answering questions. It 

feels good when you see the students get that “ah ha” moment when it 

finally clicks in their brain. I also do community education, where I give assistance to patrons 

who need help with anything to do with the computer. Most recently as a staff we have had 

to adjust and figure out our roles again due to staffing changes. I now help assist with 

keeping up with and inputting data.  

It’s not easy living in a house with four other people. When house conflict comes up, it’s 

not necessarily the easiest thing to address. I have had to learn not to keep my feelings 

bottled up inside me and to express them honestly. As a house, we have learned that it takes 

time to solve conflict. Navigating life with a roommate was a challenge for me going into the 

year. As it has turned out, my roommate and I are best friends, and the only females in the 

house.  

The time that I spend with my community, is the time that I value most. As a community, 

we get together on Tuesdays, Thursdays and Sundays for a meal and a meeting. In 

November, one of our housemates left the program and we had to adjust as a house and 

figure out how to be a community of five and not six. I believe that this change brought us 

closer as a community, making our bond as a house of five stronger because we had all 

created a relationship with this housemate who is now no longer there.    

A part of this year, we are tasked  to find a church that we would like to get involved in to 

grow our faith. Each week, I attend Lakeview Presbyterian Church. I have found my new LPC. 

I get to share going to church with one of my housemates. One thing that we got to do 

together was light the joy candle during Advent. I got to experience my first Presbytery 

meeting in October. This gave me a look into how the church is run and I am looking forward 

to the other meetings coming up to learn more about the governing of the church.  

Each week I hear from my parents about everyone asking how I am doing and what I am 

up to. I want to thank you for the continued support throughout the year. It means the world 

to me.   

Check out my blog to follow along with what my YAV year brings me. I try to post on it 

once a month https://sarahbleileyav.wordpress.com/ 

         — Sarah 

https://sarahbleileyav.wordpress.com/


Phone: 843-815-6570 
E-mail:    lpcoffice1@hargray.com 

Lowcountry 

Presbyterian Church 

 

Session Members: 

John Abernethy (Membership) 
(843)757-8099 
jagolf@aol.com 

Doug Adamson (Administration) 
843-706-9260 
adamson.doug@gmail.com 

Lynne Burns (Membership) 
(843) 757-9262  
lynneshines@hotmail.com 

Carol Bogle (Christian Education) 
(843)356-5268 
carolbogle21@gmail.com 

Ernest Bush (Worship) 
843-815-6542 
elbush@mac.com 

Margaret Hartley (Missions) 
843-707-1338 
mhartley22@twc.com 

Debbie Hough (Worship) 
(843)815-2884 
hougha@bellsouth.net 

Stuart Kimble (Property) 
(678) 428-4860 
kimble.s@icloud.com  

Janit Maguire (Communications) 
(845) 527-6409 
janitmaguire@gmail.com 

David Tanner (Property) 
tannerds65@outlook.com 
(734)233-1319 

William Thorpe (Christian Caring) 
(843) 706-2729 
87wt1514@gmail.com 
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Session Highlights - January 20, 2020 

 At its January 20th Stated Meeting the Session accepted 
the Membership Ministry Team’s recommendation to 
remove from the LPC roll of active members those who 
were still on the roll but have either moved away or 
become inactive (i.e. those who have not been attending 
services, financially supporting the church or otherwise 
participating in the life of the church within the last two 
years).   As a result, 31 names were removed from the roll 
of active members.  LPC’s membership is now 397 active 
members and 22 affiliates.    

 The Session re-assigned responsibility for church staff 
personnel policy development, performance review, 
compensation, staff support and related matters from the 
Administration and Finance Ministry Team to a new 
Personnel Ministry Team.  The new team will be led by the 
chair of Administration and Finance and will include the 
chairs of Worship and Christian Education.  The senior 
pastor will be an ex-officio member.   

 Elders began discussion of  A Long Obedience in the Same 
Direction by Eugene Peterson, a book they will digest this 
year. 

 Elder Ernest Bush was re-elected as Clerk of Session. 

  The next Stated Session meeting will be at 7:00 PM on 
Monday, February 17, 2020.   
 

If you have any questions please contact Ernest Bush,           

Clerk of Session  at 843-290-3218 or elbush@mac.com. 

Our membership directory photo sessions are coming to an end. Thanks 

to all who participated! The proofing and printing process will take 

approximately six weeks. We are also continuing to work on our new 

website with much thanks to Judy Hardie, who set up the draft site and 

is imputing all the changes. Ideas are welcome! Our meeting times 

alternate from 11am to 4pm on the fourth Wednesday of the month. 

Next meeting is 2/26 at 4pm in the parlor. All are welcome! 

COMMUNICATIONS 

mailto:elbush@mac.com?subject=Session
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1 Dave Tanner 

2 Carolyn Theil 

2 Jay Wilkin 

4 Leland Day 

4 Janet Lang 

4 Lanna Swindler 

5 Kathy Crist 

7 Marilyn Miesner 

7 Lauren Robinson 

8 Carolyn Alexander 

9 Frances Marshall 

9 Dick Eberhart 

10 Doug Dixon 

14 John Rea 

14 Ev Sellers 

14 Rob Webb 

14 Tedi Zaryczny 

18 Jerri Hanna 

21 Larry Tremitiere 

22 Bob Replogle 

25 Kim Hardin 

25 Don Pierce 

27 Mick Mikkelson 

27 Chuck Kreitler 

28 Maureen Kalmbach 

Christian sympathy is extended... 

To Mendel Spears, on the death of his sister, 

Margaret Bates; 

To the family of Tom Davidson. A memorial service 

was held at LPC on January 25th. 

Sharon Heisey 
Anita Juelch  
Nancy Kozlowski 

Cindy Marshall  
Dave Tanner 
Bill & Sandy Wing  

Member Prayer List 

  “Fiesta Shrimp”  
by Heiddi Cavelas 
 
Heiddi and her family are 
members of LPC.  Heiddi has 
been participating in the Youth 
Group led by Josh Fox and Terry 
Parker since middle school along 
with her older siblings.   Her piece 
was on display at the SOBA 
gallery in Old Town Bluffton the 
month of January, along with 
other artwork from 50 Bluffton 
and May River High School 
students.  We are proud of her! 
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Or contact Rev. Herrin who serves on the board. 



SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

      1 

Men of 
Purpose (P),  
8:00am 

2  
Communion 

Worship, 8:30   
& 10:30am  

Sunday 
School, 
9:35am  

Souper Bowl 
of Caring  

3 

Portrait 
Day 

 

Worship 
Ministry 7pm 

4 

Portrait Day 

Bible Study, 
10am 

Bell Rehearsal, 
12:30pm 

CE Mtg. 1:30pm 

Outreach, 6pm 

5 

3:00pm Wallace 
Small Group 

Civility Class, 
5:30p 

6 

Hebrew Class, 
4pm 

Chancel Choir, 
7pm 

7 
Membership 
Ministry 
Meeting 3pm 

8 

Men of 
Purpose (P),  
8:00am 

9  

Kirkin of 
the Tartan 
Worship, 
10:30am 
ONLY 

No C.E. 
Classes 

10 

 

11 

Bible Study, 
10am 

Bell Rehearsal, 
12:30pm 

12 

Civility Class, 
5:30p 

13 

Buildings & 
Grounds 9am 

Missions, 
12:30pm 

Admin., 4pm 

Chancel Choir, 
6:30pm 

14 15 

Men of 
Purpose (P),  
8:00am 

16 

Worship, 8:30   
& 10:30am  

Sunday 
School, 
9:35am 

Outreach 
Author 4pm 
Dinner 5pm 

17 

Session 
Meeting 
7pm 

18 

Bible Study, 
10am 

Bell Rehearsal, 
12:30pm 

Stephen 
Ministry 6pm 

19 

Civility Class, 
5:30p 

 

 

20 

Chancel Choir, 
6:30pm 

Hebrew Class, 
4pm 

21 

Set-up for 

Presbytery 

Mtg., 4pm 

22 

 

CHARLESTON
-ATLANTIC 
PRESBYTERY 
MEETING  

Worship at 
9:30am—All 
Welcome 

23 

Worship, 8:30   
& 10:30am  

Sunday 
School, 
9:35am  

24 

Visitation, 
1:00pm 

25 

Bible Study, 
10am 

Bell Rehearsal, 
12:30pm 

26 ASH WED. 

 
 

27 

Chancel Choir, 
6:30pm 

28 29 

Men of 
Purpose (P),  
8:00am 

 2020 

Ash. Wed. 
Service, at 
Campbell 
Chapel, 12pm  

Communication  
Mtg. 4pm 


